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Dear Family and Friends, 

 

I am beginning to understand a little of why 
eternity is forever.  Because it will take that 
long to praise and thank God for all He 
does for us, day by day, hour by hour, 
minute by minute!! 

 

Most of you know that KEM has had a 
vision of having a Bible Belt across Africa. 
We had started some Bible studies in 
Uganda, but that has been put on hold for 
now. However, God gave us contact with 
some people at Kakuma, Kenya's largest 
refugee camp, which houses over 185,000 
people from 21 different African 
countries.  Kenya works with the UN to 
shelter an overwhelming number of 
displaced and desperate people. Now, with 
your help, KEM has a chance to take the 
gospel there.  

 

Last month, Rev. Fitz and Rev. Simon flew 
to Kakuma (375 miles north of Nairobi) and 
met with the potential ministry leaders 
there. They spent several days going over 
our doctrine, constitution, and other 
information related to our ministry.  They 
were able to open a church with 65 adults 
plus teens and children. 

 

 

 

Leaders at the new Kakuma refugee church 

 

Kisii pastors receive computers, books, backpacks and 
Bibles from the container shipment 



The UN had set aside land with plots for 
new churches and we were so blessed to 
be able to get a plot. We began to pray 
fervently for money for a tin building, 
musical instruments, chairs, and a simple 
sound system. The total amount we have 
been praying for came in from one U.S. 
church today, so we are beyond overjoyed. 

 

As soon as we get the building completed, 
we can also open a Bible College. We can 
train people to take the gospel back to their 
own countries. 

     

Please pray for Pastor Faustine Choma, the 
new pastor in the refugee camp, and for the 
Lord to provide $80 a month for his 
support.  

Closer to home, our Evangelism bus that 
opens into a stage is ready to roll. We also 
need $300 a month for fuel and food as the 
evangelism team travels to spread the 
Gospel through messages, songs, and 
puppets. 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support. 

In His service,  

Lois, Shad, Fitz, and board  

 

Rev. Fitz next to a termite mound near our new 
Kukuma Evangelical Church 

 

Pastor Faustine Chomo 


